


The omicron variant' s extraordinary transmission rate continues 

to present challenges for holding trials, especially jury trials. Our Court 

did complete a three-day civil jury trial the week of January 10th. More 

than enough potential jurors reported for service. A verdict was 

returned. There were no known COVID-19 exposures. In February, 

our Court will hold any trial that needs to be held and continue any 

trial that can wait. We will keep deploying all of our various mitigation 

measures (masking, distancing, multiple spaces, and staggered start 

dates) with redoubled vigilance. We will also continue to monitor 

closely the number of citizens who respond that they are unable to 

serve as jurors for virus-related reasons. 

Each presiding Judge will decide, case by case, whether to 

postpone each February trial depending upon the particulars presented 

and the developing omicron circumstances. If there is no pending 

motion for a continuance, then counsel in every case set for trial in 

February must confer and file a joint report either indicating a 

willingness to go forward with the trial or seeking a continuance. That 

paper must be filed at least seven calendar days before the scheduled 

trial date. Where there are case-specific, virus-related reasons to do so, 

continuances will be freely granted. 

All the active and senior United States District Judges and United 

States Magistrate Judges for the Eastern District of Arkansas concur in 

this Administrative Order. 
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So Ordered. 

D .P. Marshall Jr. 
Chief Judge 
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